Woods of Wayne Homeowners’ Association

Board Meeting Minutes Feb 4th, 2008
I. Call to order

Roger Orban called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners’ Association Board Meeting at 7:30 P.M. on February 4th, 2008 at the Aigner residence.
II. Roll Call & Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
The following persons were present:

Bob Reed 
Mark Soppi

Donna Gaffin
Curt Aigner

Mario Conte

Jennifer Donatelli 

Patty Orban

Roger Orban

Jay Beaton

Absent were: Steve Joyaux, Marianne Pope, Ted Matuszewski

A motion to approve previous minutes was made and passed.
III. President’s Report   Roger Orban: We do not have any major projects scheduled or approved at this time for FY 2008, so budget line items are based primarily on ongoing maintenance and repair. One budget line item that will be significantly reduced next year is the $8,000.00 for road maintenance.  The crack-filling project was completed this year and under budget. (Thanks to Mark Soppi!)   The plan is to accrue any FY 2008 budget surplus as a result of this reduction next year to the road fund.  
Roger did receive a follow-up phone call from our attorney in the Fanella matter.  Another demand letter was sent certified mail by our attorney on November 1, 2007.  It was never claimed by the Fanellas.  Our attorney is filing the action to foreclose our lien in DuPage County next week on the back assessment fees long over due. 

 IV. Treasurer’s Report  Patty Orban presented the final of the 2007 P & L and Balance Sheet.  There are still 5 members with unpaid association dues/ fees totaling $3892.00. This includes assessments, lot mowing and late fees. Warning letters along with late fees were sent out on all past due accounts.

The association annual dues will stay the same at $660.00. All areas at budget or under budget amounts allocated. A motion was made and passed to create a 
Subdivision General Improvement Account. This account will carry the excess funds from other areas that were left unused. With the exception of the Roads, this will roll over for future repairs.  The General Improvement Account can be used at any time for any area that needs additional funding above the allocated budget. The 1500.00 Community Activity fund will be applied to this account. 

V. Committee Reports

a. Architectural Review –Lot 30 submitted plans for in-ground pool approval and passed.  Lot 12, Lot 29, and Lot 117 are still under construction. Discussion was made on culvert/drainage problems for Lots 51/50/49/48/39. This will be addressed further in the spring depending upon rain fall. Lots 17/27/28/40/73/92/95/96/105/118/144 vacant.
b. Landscape- The entryway River Birch trees will receive additional care in spring to avoid removal. All of the pond and pond culvert areas will be re-mulched in the spring. The surplus of 2752.00 from last year’s general landscape fund will be added to the subdivision’s General Improvement Account and be applied as needed. Budget of 19000.00 unchanged for 2008.
c. Communications –The previous meeting minutes were posted to web site. Phone number change submitted for Mark Soppi. The gathering of e-mails and addresses with annual due payments will be required for future communication use for members. The annual meeting will be scheduled for April 13th at St Charles Place. Reminder letters to be sent 3 weeks and 2 weeks before meeting. Budget of 500.00 unchanged for 2008. Surplus of 150.00 added to the subdivision’s General Improvement Account to be applied as needed.
d. Ponds – Continuance of water testing / treating to improve water quality for North and Middle Ponds.  Geese Patrol re-hired for 2008 to keep common areas and ponds Geese free. Pond budget of 17000.00 unchanged for 2008. The two pond air pumps will be re-built in the spring, life span 2 years. The surplus of 1752.01 from last year’s Pond fund will be added to the subdivision’s General Improvement Account and be applied as needed.
e. Roads- Spring inspection of roads for any winter damage. Crack filling / pothole repair to be evaluated and estimated. Surplus of 5015.00 from crack repair budget to stay in road repair account. The 2008 budget of 8000.00 unchanged. Surplus to be used for excess snow removal if needed.
VI. Old Business  Subdivision Security- Bids are currently being gathered for review and our options are being assessed.

VII. New Business  Review and estimate 2008 budget for approval. Note any new additions or changes over previous year. E-mail any differences to Patti before annual Homeowners’ meeting.
VIII. Adjournment  Roger Orban closed the meeting at 9:00pm.
IX. Minutes submitted by:  Curt Aigner
